
 
 

LETTER FROM THE LR INDEPENDENT BOARD COMMITTEE 

 

 
 

19 May 2018 
 

To the Independent Shareholders 
 
Dear Sir or Madam, 
 

CONNECTED TRANSACTION IN RELATION TO  
SUBSCRIPTION OF NEW SHARES BY CONNECTED PERSONS 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 

We refer to the circular dated 19 May 2018 issued by the Company (the “Circular”), of 
which this letter forms part. Terms defined in the Circular shall have the same meanings herein unless 
the context otherwise requires. 
 

Pursuant to the Listing Rules, we have been appointed to form the LR Independent Board 
Committee to consider the Subscription Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereunder 
(including the Specific Mandate), to advise the Independent Shareholders as to whether, in our 
opinion, the Subscription Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereunder (including the 
Specific Mandate) are fair and reasonable so far as the Independent Shareholders are concerned, and 
to recommend how the Independent Shareholders should vote regarding the relevant proposed 
resolution(s) at the EGM. 
 

Challenge Capital Management Limited has been appointed as the Independent Financial 
Adviser of the Company to advise the LR Independent Board Committee and the Independent 
Shareholders in respect of the Subscription Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereunder 
(including the Specific Mandate). 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

We wish to draw your attention to the letter from the Board set out on pages 5 to 19 of the 
Circular which contains, among others, information on the Subscription Agreement and the 
transactions contemplated thereunder (including the Specific Mandate) as well as the letter from the 
Independent Financial Adviser set out on pages 24 to 55 of the Circular which contains its advice in 
respect of the Subscription Agreement and the transactions contemplated thereunder (including the 
Specific Mandate). 

 
 



 
 

LETTER FROM THE LR INDEPENDENT BOARD COMMITTEE 

 
Having considered the principal factors and reasons and the advice of the Independent 

Financial Adviser as set out in the letter from the Independent Financial Adviser, we are of the view 
that the Subscription reflects the confidence and commitment of the controlling shareholders of the 
Company towards the long-term and sustainable growth of the Group, and that the continuing support 
of the controlling shareholders of the Company would be beneficial to the long-term business 
development of the Group. We consider that although the Subscription is not in the ordinary and usual 
course of business of the Company, the terms of the Subscription Agreement and the transactions 
contemplated thereunder (including the Specific Mandate) are fair and reasonable so far as the 
Independent Shareholders are concerned, and have been entered into on normal commercial terms, 
and in the interests of the Company and the Shareholders as a whole. 

 
Accordingly, we recommend the Independent Shareholders to vote in favour of the 

resolution(s) to be proposed at the EGM in respect of the Subscription Agreement and the transactions 
contemplated thereunder (including the Specific Mandate). 

 
 












